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Romans 5:3-5  More than that, we rejoice in our sufferings, knowing that suffering produces 

endurance, and endurance produces character, and character produces hope, and hope does 

not put us to shame, because God's love has been poured into our hearts through the Holy 

Spirit who has been given to us. 

 

Home Learning: 

If you haven’t already done so, please complete the questionnaire we sent out (link 

below) providing feedback on home learning. As we now know that pupils will not be 

back in school straight after half-term, it is important that we our home learning 

provision is as good as it can be and that it meets the needs of both pupils and 

parents.  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1VQYhA9GqU-9nBIt3Wmr-

KBJGJEuQEpGigS52gqhUMJUM0dNS1lJMUFRMlNEV1U3NTFET0IzN1EwTy4u 

The Prime Minister has announced that schools may start to re-open from 8th March 

depending on the situation. We know as much as you at this moment in time so we 

will wait for further information. 

Spreading Love and Happiness Project 

Please see the attached poster for information on our next whole school community 

project. It would be lovely if everyone – parents and children could get involved.  

Community Orchard 

We are about to start developing an area of our sports field on Park Lane into a 

community orchard which we hope can be enjoyed by members of the local 

community. Mrs Crompton has managed to get us some fruit trees from the Tree 

Council and we have also spoken to Clegg’s Nurseries who are able to sell us apple 

trees for £15 each. We would like to give our families the opportunity to donate a 

tree to our orchard – this would involve you paying £15 for us to purchase a tree or 

making a part payment towards a tree. We can then get some plaques made to 

 
 

 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans+5%3A3-5&version=ESV
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1VQYhA9GqU-9nBIt3Wmr-KBJGJEuQEpGigS52gqhUMJUM0dNS1lJMUFRMlNEV1U3NTFET0IzN1EwTy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1VQYhA9GqU-9nBIt3Wmr-KBJGJEuQEpGigS52gqhUMJUM0dNS1lJMUFRMlNEV1U3NTFET0IzN1EwTy4u


 

show who the trees were donated by. If you would like to be part of this, please 

email me for further information. 

Mrs Crompton has said that if a family who are donating a tree would like to come 

and plant it in the week beginning 8th February, you would be very welcome 

(outdoors and socially distanced!) Just let us know! 

Half-Term 

Monday 15th – Friday 19th February 

The government have announced that schools will not be open for critical key 

workers or vulnerable pupils during half-term. The children need a break as do you 

parents so home learning will recommence on Monday 22nd February. 

If anyone in your family tests positive at any time, including during half-term week, 

you will need to inform school. Please email me directly. 

Stories from The Hill 

Mrs Pollard has arranged for us to read books to the children via zoom. – what a 

fantastic idea! 

Key Stage 1 will be reading Fantastic Mr Fox – Tuesdays & Thursdays 1pm 

Key Stage 2 will be reading The Girl Who Stole An Elephant – Mondays & 

Wednesdays 1pm 

Different members of staff will read via zoom each time, and sessions will last 

roughly 15 minutes.  We will try to record the stories for children to access at a more 

convenient time if 1pm is not suitable. There is no need for the children to have a 

copy of the book, just some time-out listening is ok. If pupils have a copy if the book 

and would like to read along with us, that is ok too! 

The Zoom links will be sent out prior to the sessions  via Class Dojo. 



 

Pupil awards week ending Friday 29th January 2021 

 Ash Oak Willow Maple Elm Group 1 Group 2 Group 3 

 
 

Star of the 
week 

Bowen – for 
being a star 
and attending 
most zoom 
sessions 
 

Jacob – 
Wonderful 
Home 
Learning 
 

Millie – for 
excellent effort 
with her home 
learning 

Amy – for her 
efforts in all of 
her home 
learning 

Ellie – for 
working hard 
and staying 
focused at 
home 

George – for 
stepping up 
to the mark 
and being a 
calm and 
sensible asset 
to Group 1 
 

Ruby – for an 
excellent 
letter in RE 

Dylan – for his 
resilience in all 
of his learning 

 
 
 

English Star 

Autumn -  for 
trying really 
hard on the 
Phonic 
sessions 

Jake – 
Amazing work 
in English, 
particularly his 
spellings 

Bella – working 
hard on her 
comprehension 

Erin – for her 
hard work in 
grammar tasks 

Gabby – for 
giving some 
great answers  

Oakly – for 
super effort 
in phonics 
 

Rona – for an 
excellent 
description of 
her weekend 

Freddie – for 
his innovative 
ideas in writing 

 
 

Maths Star 

Archie – for 
great 
commitment in 
Maths when 
he is learning 
at home 

Joshua – 
fantastic work 
on practical 
sharing 

Grace – for 
trying hard 

Jasper – for 
perseverance 
in division 

Daisy – for 
working really 
hard in our 
zoon sessions! 

Lola  – for 
trying really 
hard on an 
online 
counting 
game 
 

Felicia – for 
continuous 
effort 

Kirsten – for 
supporting 
others in her 
Maths learning 

 
 

Other Awards 
 

 

 Dance Award 
Leo – for great 

dancing and 
resilience 

Dance Award 
Lilly – for 

fabulous focus 
and smile 

Reader of the 
week  

 
Tamara 

Dance Award 
Freddie – for 
energetic 
enthusiasm and 
great dancing 

   

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 


